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Village Quiz moves to 9th June

Beacon Lighting

Community Picnic
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The deadline for the next Echo is 15th July
Please send your news / articles to Tish at Brick Kiln Farm , IP13 8LE

or by email to BadinghamEcho@gmail.com or call Tish on 638259

Beacon Lighting Thu 2nd June Colston Hall 9pm

Jubilee Church Service Sun 5th June Church 11am

Jubilee Picnic Sun 5th June Church grounds 12.15

Village Quiz Thu 9th June Village Hall 7.30

Kurling Thu 16th June Village Hall 7.15 - 9

Coffee, Bacon & Chat Sat 18th June Village Hall 10 - 12

Parish Council Meeting Thu 23rd June Village Hall 6.30

Village Quiz Thu 7th July Village Hall 7.30

Une Soiree Gourmande Fri 15th July Café 6pm

Kurling Thu 21st July Village Hall 7.15 - 9

Sunday Teas Sun 7th August Café 3 - 5

Tapas & Tunes Fri 12th August Café 6pm

BADINGHAM DIARY

Regular Events
Wednesday Walks & Thursday Strolls meet outside the Cafe at 10

Shop & Cafe opens Wednesdays & Thursdays 10.30 - 12.30

Table Tennis Monday evenings, 7.30 in the Village Hall

Church Services - Please see the Upper Alde Link for more details

Latest Village News & Events
Check for updates on www.badingham.org.uk

Also speak to Duncan about joining Nextdoor Badingham
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The ECHO is produced for the villagers of Badingham
by the Badingham Community Council

Registered Charity No. 274549
The Editor’s decision on whether or where to place material is final. While every effort
is made to check information published, the BCC does not endorse the accuracy or
reliability of any article or advert  within the magazine. E.O.E.

Please send your news / articles to Tish at Brick Kiln Farm , IP13 8LE

Notes from the Editor
Jubilee plans are hot off the press - please find enclosed a purple flyer
with all the details you need to join in the celebrations. Badingham will
join communities throughout the UK and across the Commonwealth as
beacons are lit to mark the Platinum Jubilee. Then, bring along your
picnic on the Sunday and we’ll provide the tea and cake.
There is a long tradition of celebrating royal jubilees, coronations and
weddings in Badingham. Take a look on YouTube and you will find
Badingham Celebrates the Silver Jubilee. Outdoor fun on the Rectory
meadows was followed by party games and dancing in the Village Hall.
I make a brief appearance,  looking very serious as I take instruction
before running the little tots race! How many faces can you recognise?
We have counted nine youngsters at the time of the 1953 Coronation
celebrations who still live in Badingham. Bob has shared his memories
- what can you add with your own recollections?
Last month I took my nephew to the Bird Box afternoon, organised by
Karen and Janet. He thoroughly enjoyed himself - first to arrive and
last to leave! We hope lots of children will join in the jubilee fun. There
are competitions to make a crown and colour in royal pictures to keep
them busy before the celebrations.
I hear on the grapevine that the White Horse is soon to re-open. We
must thank Lisa and Mark for the huge efforts they made to transform
the pub.
           Take care, Tish
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BADINGHAM
COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Laughter & Dancing
What a busy couple of months! In March Peter Holloway and the
“Reverend” Michael Underwood entertained us with a Suffolk-style
variety performance of comedy, magic and music. Peter is indeed
talented giving us music performances on trumpet and harmonica,
along with his own brand of Suffolk humour. And the “Reverend” Michael
entertained with a very Cooper-esque style of comical magic. All served
up with hot food and a bar!

Then in May the very talented Syzewell Gap were in town providing the
music for a fantastic Ceilidh. We sold out our ticket allocation for this
event that was postponed from 2020. I can safely say that everyone
young and old thoroughly enjoyed themselves, and I don’t think too
many feet got trodden on that night!

Secretary Wanted!
Once again, I’m renewing my plea. The BCC
committee is looking for a new secretary to help
with the administration of the community
council. We meet every other month and we
really need someone who can manage
agendas and compile minutes of meetings. If
you think you can help please get in touch.
Thank you.

 Duncan Horrocks, Chairman
   T: 638325  E: duncan_horrocks@yahoo.co.uk

COMEDY & MAGIC NIGHT

What a fantastic evening! Thank you to all who attended and organised
this fun-filled evening.

      Sonja Russell, BCC President
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BADINGHAM CELEBRATES
THE PLATINUM JUBILEE

Over the last couple of weeks (thank you to those who have gone to the
meetings) the Community Council, the Parish Council, the Café,
Enterprise Badingham and residents of Badingham have been putting
together plans for the Jubilee celebrations. I hope everyone will take
this opportunity to come along, join in and have fun celebrating 70 years
of the Queen’s reign.

70 years ago, a beacon was lit at Colston Hall to celebrate the
Coronation of the young Queen Elizabeth II. At 9.30pm a beacon will
be lit once more to celebrate her 70-year reign. Surely, back then no
one could have possibly imagined that 70 years later we would be
celebrating a Platinum Jubilee.

Taking place on the same field margin as before, there will be the Royal
Proclamation, a Loyal Toast (drink provided), a Prayer for Suffolk and
the flying of the Suffolk Flag.

There will be parking, kindly provided by John Bellefontaine, but please
walk if you can. A few reserved spaces will be available for those with
limited mobility, so they can be parked nearer. If you require one of
these spaces please get in touch on 638453.

This is a family, once-in-a-lifetime event, so children are of course very
welcome. I’m sure lasting memories will be made but please under-
stand that it will be dark and, therefore, all children MUST be fully under
adult supervision. We ask that everyone keeps to the marked areas for
their own safety.
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BADINGHAM CELEBRATES
THE PLATINUM JUBILEE

11.00 am - Church Service

12.15 pm - Dedication of the “Treebilee” oak,
recently planted in the churchyard as part of the Queen’s Green
Canopy project

12.30 pm – The Big Jubilee Picnic
This is a bring-your-own picnic. The Café is kindly supplying some
cakes and tea as well and there will be ice creams for children.
The BCC is generously providing funding towards the celebrations.

There will be games and goody bags for children taking part in the
competitions, including:

Make-a-Crown Competition – bring along a crown you have
made at home

Colouring Competition – please colour in the picture in this Echo
and bring it with you

There will  also be a display of rare photographs of the Queen’s reign
in the Church chancel.
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BADINGHAM CELEBRATES
THE PLATINUM JUBILEE

The Big Jubilee Photograph
We think this is a very important part of the celebrations. To capture the
event for future posterity, we’d like everyone to take part. However, we
will need consent for children to be photographed so it will be made
clear when this is happening. We hope to make copies available for a
nominal cost in the future.

3 pm – Free Draw for a £50 Amazon voucher. There is a
small coupon in the corner of the Jubilee flyer delivered with this Echo.
Just fill in your family name, cut it out and bring it with you. You must be
present at the draw to receive the prize!

We still need volunteers to help so please contact me:
Sonia Frost  638453 or sfrostbpc@gmail.com
Chairman, Badingham Parish Council

A Historical Memory

I am old enough to remember the big Coronation Celebrations we had in
Badingham in 1952.  Held at Colston Hall, it was a terrible wet and
miserable day but, adults and children alike, just got on with it.  The final
event was the lighting of the beacon, which was a massive bonfire.  After
dark everybody gathered round and the fire was lit. Well, they tried many
times to light it, no success.  Everybody gradually drifted off home, AND
YES, by midnight the beacon came to life, all on its own, and Badingham
skies were well lit up. I went in the morning with my Dad to help clear up
and all there was left was a heap of ash!

The site of this year's Platinum Jubilee beacon is about 50 yards away from
the original coronation beacon, on the opposite side of the road.

              Bob
Victor has told us that the Red and White Horse Chestnut trees at the end
of the drive to Colston Hall and on the opposite side of the road, were
planted to commemorate the coronation.
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about 200 yards down from the church

Café email: Badinghamshopcafe@gmail.com
Facebook:  Badingham Village Shop and Café

We have lots of exciting events planned for the summer at the café.

Our walkers meet every Wednesday at the café. These Wednesday
Walks are very popular and it is now rare to have less than a dozen
or so walkers who all enjoy a coffee and a chat in the café after-
wards. All are welcome to join in the walks with this friendly group.

We have decided to add weekly Thursday Strolls - walks at a
more leisurely pace and with a focus on observing and connecting
with the nature around us. The first stroll is planned for Thursday
9th June, just turn up at the café at 10am.

Une Soirée Gourmande - We have a special French
evening planned for Friday 15th July (the day after Bastille Day) -
an evening of fabulous gourmet food courtesy of Thierry
Aubugeau and French music with Accordionist Extraordinaire
Hugh Barwell. This has already sold out, but if you would like to
be added to the waiting list, please email the café at
badinghamshopcafe@gmail.com

Didn’t hear about it? Email the café to add your name to our Café
Friends list so that you get the info about all our events.

There is another chance to sample gastronomic delights and gentle
music in the glorious ambience of the café terrace and Caroline's
garden as we have a Tapas and Tunes night on Friday 12th August
at 6pm.

If you came to one (or both) of our T & T nights last year, you will know
that Wendy and Richard cooked up a real treat. Wonderful and varied
dishes seemed to keep appearing all evening, the company was
convivial and both evenings  were a summer's delight (despite the
weather!)  Once again Syzewell Gap will be playing folk tunes to
accompany your meal.

Continued overleaf
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PRIVATE CARER

Contact
07879 862991

Flybird
Installations

Supply and installation of quality
fly screen windows and doors

Contemporary sun shading
for patios, creating extra

outdoor living space
Visit our website to download

the e-brochure

Contact : Chris Spark
www.fbiltd.co.uk

Email : chris@fbiltd.co.uk
Tel : 01728 638110

TC Building
and Carpentry
Extensions, Repairs
Alterations, Roofing
Landscaping, Patios

Garden Buildings/Offices

Call Tom
07746 721538

email
 tc.building.carpentry@gmail.com

Quotes, references and pics available

Idyllic one bedroom holiday
 cottage in Badingham set in
beautiful, tranquil surroundings

overlooking a large pond

Contact:
Willow Cottage
01728 638341

info@willowcottagesuffolk.co.uk
www.willowcottagesuffolk.co.uk
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Tickets for this are £15 pp and we are now taking bookings via the cafe
email (not in the café.) Both evenings sold out last year, so get your
reservations in soon!

There are no Sunday Teas in June because of the Jubilee celebrations.
Nor will we be having Sunday Teas in July but Karen and Clark will be
serving cream teas again on Sunday 7th August. Sit back, relax and
enjoy a Sunday afternoon treat of scones and cream or a savoury scone
with cheese or a slice of cake.......and of course the cafe is open every
Wednesday and Thursday morning 10.30 - 12.30 for hot and cold
drinks, scones and cakes and a chance to catch up with friends and
neighbours or meet new people in the village.

Once again, a huge thank you to our brilliant team of volunteers and
bakers, without whom the café could not open. Want to join the
team? You know what to do!

See you at the café soon,
Annie

A quiz will be held on the first THURSDAY of each month
7.30-9.30 pm in Badingham Village Hall

Tables of up to six people (£3 per person)
Proceeds to local organisations

June 9th* - Lighthouse Women’s Aid
* Date altered due to Bank Holiday *
July 7th - St John’s Church, Badingham

Please bring your own nibbles,
drinks and glasses
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Please bring your own nibbles,

  BADINGHAM CHURCH NEWS

COFFEE & BACON ROLLS
These mornings have proved very popular and it has been lovely to be able to get
together and talk.  To-date we have raised £552.00. £276.00 for the Roof Repair
Fund and £276.00 for the running costs of the church.

We will take a break through July and August because the weather is wamer and
for many it is holiday time.  We hope to start again in September, look out for
the date in The Upper Alde Link, The Echo and on NextDoor Badingham.

Thank you so much everyone who has helped and who has come along to
support.

Coffee and Bacon Roll £5
Vegetarian and Gluten free options available

Come along and join us for a tasty treat
and a friendly chat.  Everyone is welcome.

JUBILEE DISPLAY
There will be a display of photographs in the Chancel of the church illustrating
the Queen's reign for everyone to look at.  The chancel is open every day from
9 am - 6 pm.
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Local Nursery School
and Day Care

Providing quality, affordable care for
children aged 3 months to 5 years

(8 years in school holidays).
Open every day, Monday to Friday.

Offering flexible hours between
8am to 4.30pm.

2, 3 and 4-year-old universal and 30
hours funding accepted with no

restrictions on hours taken.

Please contact us if we can help with your childcare arrangements

Website: badinghamplayschool.weebly.com
Email: m.cole9@btinternet.com

CARL BUCKINGHAM
GENERAL BUILDER

 PROPERTY MAINTENANCE
Very reliable with

over 30 years’ experience

Tel:  01728 582094
 Mob: 07773 008720
Email: carlbuckingham67

  @gmail.com
Visit my Facebook picture gallery
Carl Buckingham General Builder
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Local Nursery School

Enterprise Badingham
Bird box making afternoon

On 14th April Enterprise Badingham hosted a bird box making session at
the village hall.  The event was organised in collaboration with Charlie
from Suffolk Wildlife Trust, who led the afternoon, ably supported by a
volunteer, Richard.  They brought everything we needed to make the
bird boxes and, as it was a beautiful day, we decided to work outdoors.

A lively group of families participated with great enthusiasm and a good
number of well-made bird boxes went home to be placed in local
gardens.  In addition, some bird and bat boxes were built for the
churchyard and these will be placed on trees there very soon.  There
was a great atmosphere during the afternoon, with everyone helping
each other.  Some of the children were experts with a hammer!

Charlie sent an email after the event commenting that it was a really
lovely community occasion.  We are grateful to Suffolk Wildlife Trust
for their support and encouragement, which enabled such a special
afternoon to happen.
             Karen
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BADINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL
I was welcomed to the meeting by the Chair as your new clerk and RFO and
hope to meet as many of you as possible over the coming months.

We also had a new member, Lisa Sweeney, co-opted as a Parish Councillor. With
a lot of business experience, we are confident Lisa will bring a lot to the PC.
However, we still have 3 vacancies. If you would like to have a voice for the issues
that concern you within Badingham, please consider giving a little of your time
each month to the PC so that you can make a real contribution to the village. Full
details of what is involved are listed in the last issue of the Echo.

Please note that the new parish website is up and running. We would like it to
be a focus for all the different groups in Badingham so please email the clerk with
content (and photos if possible) about your group so we can start to add these
as time allows. The new web address is: www.badingham.org.uk. Any
suggestions or additions are most welcome as it is a work in progress.

The annual Audit has been completed with only a few recommendations
required which are currently being addressed. All the Audit documents can be
viewed on the new website under Parish Council / Finance and Audit.

The Annual Meeting of the Parish (APM) is being held on Friday 20th May at 7pm
in the village hall. This is YOUR meeting and your opportunity to bring any
concerns you have without the time constraints of a normal Parish Council
meeting. It is open to all village groups and organisations and parishioners so do
please come along. The agenda is on the notice board.

New signage will be ordered for Pocket Park as suggested by the ROSPA report.
It has been highlighted about ensuring the emergency access at the park is not
blocked by vehicles and a sign will be put up to this effect. Other actions required
by the report are carried forward to the next meeting.

Arrangements for the Jubilee celebrations are underway – please see the
separate article. We hope to see as many of you as possible at the weekend
events.

The next meeting is on Thursday 26th May at 6.30 pm in the Village Hall. Note
this is the AGM for the Parish Council where the Chair is elected each year.
Members of the public are always welcome to attend meetings. The following
monthly meeting will be held on Thursday 23rd June (note meetings will
generally be on the 4th Thursday of each month).

Caroline Emeny, Parish Clerk/RFO
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‘Treebilee’ - a new oak planted
in the churchyard
2022 heralds a year-long Platinum Jubilee celebration
throughout the United Kingdom, the Commonwealth
and around the world, as communities come together
to celebrate Her Majesty the Queen’s glorious and
unprecedented 70-year reign.

A major part of the celebration is the creation of living and lasting memorials,
courtesy of a project launched by HRH Prince Charles, affectionately called
‘Treebilee’, where people across the UK are being urged to plant trees to mark this
special occasion.
Badingham Parish Council has elected to take part in this project and has been
gifted one of 200 English oak trees by East Suffolk Council.  It was planted in the
Churchyard by Bob Foster in February 2022, and he had kindly made an excellent
metal frame to protect it from wildlife.
Tree planting is an important way to help tackle climate change, so this is a great
opportunity to contribute to a practical environmental project, creating a lasting
legacy.  Symbolising royalty, patriotism and strength, the English Oak tree has
made an enormous historical contribution to landscape, biodiversity, culture and
economy.
Oaks grow to an average of 20m in height and a mature oak can host up to 5,000
different species of invertebrate that will form the basis for a healthy food chain
that benefits birds and mammals. As the tree grows and ages, it will develop
cavities, crevices, dead wood and other features that plants and animals love.
Trees also naturally absorb CO2, a key greenhouse gas, through the process of
photosynthesis, helping to create a significant carbon sink, to benefit everyone
through a natural process.
When oaks reach 400 years old, they are considered ancient trees; some can live
for over 1,000 years.  A small dedication ceremony will take place on Sunday 5th
June, following the 11am Church Service, when a plaque will be put in place.
  Further information: woodlandtrust.org.uk    forestryengland.uk

    Sonia Frost,
    Chairman of Badingham Parish Council
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Goodly Heritage
Alpacas

100% Fawn Yarn

Manure Pellets
 great fertiliser for your

tubs and veg patch
£2.00 for a large bag

Call Lindsay
01728 638238

lindsay.maclusky
@btopenworld.com

Paul shares his notable sightings from Pollards:

10 March  Peacock
12 March  Pied Wagtail  10, Pound Corner
    Hare    Pound Corner
    Red Kite   Pete’s Pond
14 March  Redwing   c. 50 on front lawn
    Comma
16 Mar h  Chiffchaff
17 March  Bee Fly
18 March  Brimstone
20 March  Marsh Harrier  ? Red House
21 March  Blackcap
24 March  Crow family   Very deep voice - ? raven
31 March  Brambling   At least 13 around feeders
4 April   Stock dove   Colston Hall (Sonja Russell)
13 April   Orange Tip
17 April   Swallow
20 April   Speckled Wood  Pound Green Road
    Red Admiral
21 April   Holly Blue
24 April   Small Tortoiseshell High House
30 April   House martin

Care & Clean
Experienced, insured

Carer for adults
with disabilities

Enhanced DBS

References available

rebecca.maclusky
@icloud.com

07852 530954
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CLEAN AND FRIENDLY SERVICE

SMOKE TESTS

INSURANCE CERTIFICATES

CCTV INSPECTIONS

FULLY INSURED

COMPETITIVE RATES

PLEASE CALL 01986 799175
  Registered member of

the Institute of
Chimney Sweeps

D.G CARPENTRY
JOINERY

CONSTRUCTION

Dan Grimwood
Contact:

Tel: 07913 291732
or email

dgcarpentryjoinery
@hotmail.co.uk

LESTER MAYES
Carpet and upholstery

cleaning

Friendly, local service

Carpet and Fabric
Protectors
 Applied

Moth Treatments Available

01728 660186

Mobile: 07867 681571

Holistic Massage – Reflexology
Facials - Hot Stone Massage

Hopi Ear Candles
Body Scrubs & Wraps

www.fp-therapies.co.uk
Take some time out and unwind

Contact: 01379 388458 (Brundish)
or Fiona@fp-therapies.co.uk

Fully Qualified & Insured

Fiona Patrick’s
Therapies
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Our afternoon meetings are
held on the first Thursday of
the month, when we enjoy
tea and cake and a look
around members’ gardens.
Call Dee to check the venue
on 621016

BOWLS CLUB
Interested in joining
Badingham Bowls Club?

Call Ann 638760
We are a friendly, social

club with the emphasis on
enjoying the game - good

results are a bonus!

BADINGHAM & DENNINGTON
BELL RINGERS

In normal times, we meet for practice every Thursday evening
at 7.30pm at Badingham or Dennington church.

Badingham on odd-numbered Thursdays
NEW RINGERS NEEDED

If you haven’t rung before don’t worry, come along and try,
we will teach you how it’s done.

If interested in having a go, give me a call: Duncan 638325

Peter and Wynne Willey would like to announce the arrival of
their 4th Grandchild, a beautiful boy,Thomas Scott Willey, to
David and Gabrielle, on April 30th. A brother for Ruby and
cousin to Emilia and Imogen. We look
forward very much to when we can all
be together for a family celebration.
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In normal times, we meet for practice every Thursday evening
at 7.30pm at Badingham or Dennington church.

BADINGHAM
NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH
Sonja Russell
Lead Co-ordinator
Tel: 01728 638268
Email: geoffreyrussell268@yahoo.co.uk

GOOD NEWS
No urgent reports this month - let’s hope it stays that way but please keep
your eyes peeled for any suspicious behaviour.

TABLE TENNIS

Join us in the Village Hall on Monday evenings
from 7.30.

Contact Duncan 638325 for more details.

KURLING
New players are warmly invited.
No special skills or clothes required!
Kurling is a form of the game you’ve
watched at the Winter Olympics, adapted to
play in the hall. We throw or push our ‘stones’ at a target.
Join us in the Village Hall on the 3rd Thursday of every
month. Time:  7.15 - 9pm

Cost: £2.50 per person which includes tea/coffee, biscuits
and lots of fun and chatter.

Joyce & Ray
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Dr Dan Poulter MP
Member of Parliament

for Central Suffolk and North Ipswich

The Covid pandemic has disrupted     interna-
tional supply lines for many of the goods and
services that we previously took for granted,
the consequence being an  increase in infla-
tion, which drives up the cost of living.
This challenge is now further compounded
by war in the Ukraine and whilst our
thoughts are quite rightly with the people of
Ukraine, we must also recognise the need
for the UK to become more self-sufficient in
the future, and less reliant on imported
goods - particularly food and energy.
Ukraine was the biggest international
producer of fertiliser and the biggest
exporter of wheat.  As a result of the war,
there has been considerable disruption to
supplies, leading to increases in the cost of
many food stuffs in our shops, such as
bread and breakfast cereals.
Looking ahead, we simply must produce
more of our own food.  By protecting and
supporting our farmers and food producers,
we also protect consumers by keeping food
prices in the shops lower in the long run.
Here in Suffolk, our farmers stand ready to
rise to the challenge of producing more
locally-grown food, but we must also look to
support them better.  We’ve heard from our
farming leaders that they are concerned
about “crippling” labour shortages and I’d
like to see the Government look at
improving current immigration policies, as
well as at the Skilled Workers Visa scheme,
to try and help tackle this issue.

We also need to step down our reliance on
an overseas workforce to plug our seasonal
workforce gap.  To achieve this, we need to
develop homegrown talent – make the
sector appealing to work in, develop a
greater vocational offer and bring forward
and support our next generation of farmers
and food producers. Where appropriate, I
would also like to see greater support
become available, allowing our farmers to
diversify and support the appropriate roll-out
of solar energy, whilst simultaneously
recognising the need to protect our precious
farmland from inappropriate housing
development.
We need to start protecting and supporting
our own food producers. We need to start
listening more to our farmers and, where is
practicably reasonable, better protect farm-
ing land for food production.
The war in the Ukraine has brought much
into perspective - the importance of
protecting freedom of speech, the
importance of improving our energy security,
and the importance of increasing our food
security.  If we want to keep food prices in
the shops down in the long run, perhaps it is
time we thought not just in terms of fair-trade
shopping, but of supporting local.  It is only
through supporting our local farmers and
food producers that we will help to keep
prices down for consumers and hard-
pressed families.
For advice call 01728 726 588 or email
daniel.poulter.mp@parliament.uk
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We also carry out
Hedge Cutting, Grass
Cutting, Tractor Flail
Mowing, Log Splitting
and Timber Extraction

NPTC qualified - Fully insured
Firewood & Kindling Suppliers

Phil : 077867 34706
Lee: 07891 845966

Email : info@kindlewood.biz
Please contact for a free quote

www.kindlewood.biz

GENERAL BUILDER /
PAINTER & DECORATOR

Call or email Gavin
for a quote

01728 638949
07917 564842

gdrpropertycare@gmail.com

Bridge Street Barbers

Walk in, no
appointments necessary

Opening times

Tuesday, Thursday &
Friday 9am-6pm
Wednesdays 2pm-7.30pm

Saturdays 8am-2pm

Bridge Street, Framlingham
IP13 9AH

Four double kennels
with runs and heat lamps

ü Large outdoor run
ü 3 walks per day
ü Day care available

Council registered
Inspection very welcome



22

LOCAL TRANSPORT
Service 118  Eye, Stradbroke, Laxfield, Framlingham, Ipswich
Monday – Friday (Schooldays only)
Stradbroke     07:15  Ipswich, OCM    17:15
Laxfield      07:21  Otley College    17:35
Pound Corner    07:30 Framlingham, White Horse  17:59
Badingham, White Horse  07:31  Badingham, White Horse  18:06
Framlingham, Bridge Street 07:51 Pound Corner    18:08
Otley College    08:19
Ipswich, Old Cattle Market  08:43

CATS (Coastal Accessible Transport Service) 01728 635938
Booking hours: Service hours:
Mon-Fri - 8.45am - 4.00pm     Mon-Sat - 7.00am - 7.00pm
If you enjoy driving and have some spare time, you may be just the person we are looking
for to support Connecting Communities. Thousands of journeys are made possible through
the support of volunteer car an mini bus drivers. Volunteers support all sorts of journeys,
including doctor, dentist & hospital appointments, shopping, meeting up with friends or
connecting with bus and rail services to get to college.
Route 522 from Peasenhall to Leiston, via Saxmundham
Buses leave Chapel Street, Peasenhall at two hourly intervals from 07:53 to 13:53, calling
at Waitrose Saxmundham at 08:16 to 14:16 and Leiston High Street at 09:26 to 15:26.
Returning to Peasenhall at 09:52, two hourly to 15:52.

BADINGHAM VILLAGE HALL

Our spacious hall has a kitchen and bar area,
with plenty of tables and seating

To hire the Village Hall please contact:
638325 or email duncan_horrocks@yahoo.co.uk

Hire rates from £9 per hour.
Full pricing, terms and conditions online at

http://badingham.onesuffolk.net/village-hall
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Call us today to arrange a test drive or visit
our website for details of our full stock list

01986 874464
01728 603435
01394 388297

Halesworth
Saxmundham
Woodbridge



24

BADINGHAM DIRECTORY

Emergency Services Use your grid reference Dial 999
 POLICE - Framlingham Fire Station, Saxmundham Road Dial 101
                            Staffed by volunteers on Mon, Tue, Thu & Fri  9am - 1pm
 DOCTORS Pembroke Road, Framlingham 01728 723627
 DENTIST Framlingham Dental Surgery 01728 723651
 VET - Castle Vet Group Pepperwash Lane, Framlingham 01728 723480
 VET- Framlingham Vets Station  Road, Framlingham 01728 621 666
Peasenhall Post Office The Street, Peasenhall 01728 660 060

 Play School Michele Cole 01728 638776
 Primary School Dennington 01728 638206
 High School Thomas Mills, Framlingham 01728 723493
 Library Bridge Street, Framlingham 01728 723735
 Newspapers Patricks of Framlingham 01728 724414
 DIY Materials Framlingham DIY 01728 723505
 Taxi Service Country Cars 01728 724377
 Fresh Fish Van Spencer Wightman 07929 097124

 Church Ann & Bob Foster 01728 638288
 White Horse Inn 01728 638280
 Community Council Duncan Horrocks 01728 638325
Community Gardens Janet Barwell 01728 638089
 Neighbourhood Watch Sonja Russell 01728 638268
Oil Syndicate Janet Barwell 01728 638089
 Parish Council Sonia Frost 01728 638453
 Parish Recorder Victor Warne 01728 638357

Remember, if you need a hand while you can’t get out
and about as normal, there is a team of willing people
ready to help - call Karen on 638061


